
A Note from the Headteacher  

 

 

Thank you for continuing to support your children with Remote             

Education. You have all been doing an amazing job and it’s great to see 

so much work being posted back to teachers and all your positive       

comments about your learning. I hope you are very proud of yourselves…

you should be! 

 

Next week is half term! That means it is holiday time so there will be no 

on-line meetings or any work to do. Your teacher will be back on TEAMs 

on Monday 22nd February. Enjoy your break and remember to keep safe 

and follow the COVID guidance. 

 

Miss Ritchie 

Headteacher 

 

Friday 12th February 2021 
Issue 63 

 

This Term’s Value is:  

Compassion    
“Clothe yourselves with        
compassion,kindness,            
humility,gentleness and         
patience. 

Colossians 3.12 

See what we’ve been up 
to this week: 

 

Visit the class pages on 
the  school website to 
find out more 

www.st-matthews.bolton.sch.uk 

Dates For Your 

Diary  

 
Half Term Holiday  

15th—19th February 2021 

 

World Book Day  

4th March 2021 

 

 

 

“I am with you always” Matthews 28:20 



 

 

A message from Mrs Sharples, our Pastoral      
Manager 
 
Parents- Looking after yourself 
 
Being a parent can be challenging in everyday   
situations. Now, more than ever, taking care of 
your mental health is important. Staying at home 
more or having to work during a difficult situation 
can put different pressures on everyone. If you're 
struggling, it's okay to reach out for support from 
friends, families, school and organisations that are 
here to help. 
 
Changes to our mental health can sometimes      
affect children and their well-being. They may pick 
up on your anxiety or low mood.  
This doesn't mean you should hide your feelings.            
You can try to explain them using phrases like, 
"It's ok to get big feelings, everyone gets big    
feelings but it's still the grown up's job to look     
after the children.” 
 
When things are different to what we're used to 
and everyone is going through a big change, it's 
important to give children reassurance and      
support. Looking after your own mental health is 
vital to their well-being so don't be afraid of doing 
something for yourself to take care of your own 
well-being. And reach out if you need help. Staff in 
St Matthew’s are here should you need any      
support or signposting to other services. Don’t be 
afraid to ask for help; we’re all in the same boat.  
 
If you would like a confidential chat or signposting 
to other support services, please call the school  
office and ask to speak to Mrs Sharples. 



 

St Matthew’s Prayer  
 
Dear God, 
Jesus help my eyes to see, all the good you 
send me. Jesus help my ears to hear, calls 
for help from far and near. Jesus help my 
feet to go, in the way that you will show.  
Amen 

 
 

Ethos Team Challenge  

Think of a charity that you can 

donate to.  

Reflection Time 

In a few quiet moments, bring to mind an 

occasion when you stopped what you 

were doing to help someone else.  

Can you remember how it felt on the        

inside?  



 

Attendance Information 

(Monday 24th November —Friday 4th December 2020) 

Our school attendance for 2020 / 2021 target is 96% 

The last two weeks whole school attendance was  95.3%   

    

 

Rec E—93.8% 

Mrs Elliott 

Rec S—91.0% 

Miss Smith 

Y1B—90.9% 

Miss Bateman 

Y1D—97.6% 

Mrs Davidson 

Y2B—97.7% 

Miss Burkmar 

Y2W—95.8% 

Miss Walls 

Y3F—98.9% 

Miss Foster 

Y3J—98.3% 

Mrs Johnson 

Y4C—97.6% 

Mr Currid 

Y4R—95.2% 

Mrs Rotherham 

Y5M—91.9% 

Miss Manly 

Y5R—94.1% 

Miss Ramshaw 

Y6C/M—92.0% 

Mrs Clarkson 

Y6P—98.1% 

Mrs Phillips 



 

Headteachers Award   

Winners 

 

 

Well done everyone! 

Class 18/11/2020 25/01/2021 01/02/2021 08/02/2021 

Nur  

Squirrels 
   Soha 

Nur  

Rabbits 

   Joel 

Rec  

Owls 

Daniel Uwais Lily Benedicte 

Rec  
Hedgehogs 

Caiden-James Safaa Magnifique Robe 

Y1  
Buttercups 

Ahmed P Moaaz Ella Jole 

Y1 
Poppies 

Uwais Ibrahim Hadiya Deborah 

Y2  
Snowdrops 

Maham Daniyal S  Rohullah Uswa 

Y2  

Bluebells 

Theo  Erno Sally  Rayyan 



 

Headteachers Award   

 

 

Well done everyone! 

Class 18/11/2020 25/01/2021 01/02/2021 08/02/2021 

3J 

Sparrows 

Holly Siena Aisha P Brendon 

3F  

Robins 

Bryan Tyreece Zareenah Sophie 

4R 
Goldfinches 

Yousif Tyler Eleanor Sakina 

4C 
Woodpeckers 

Lolita Clara Safaa Zainab 

Y5R 

Ladybirds 

 

Ruby Chrispain Safiyya Owen 

Y5M 
Dragonflies 

Muhammad Saba Solange Mohamed 

Y6 C/ M 
Honeybees 

Nasra Abdullah Alysia Mehvish 

Y6P Betina Kai Zaid Khadijah 







 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Class 6P decided to have a snow 
day competition this week. We 
all went outside to enjoy the 
snow and take a picture to 
share the things we saw and 
did. 

Well done Year 6! 



 

On Friday 5th February, 

6P wore favourite colour 

to encourage self-

expression. 

Well done 6P! 



 

 

Y4 
Y4 have been busy looking at different types of rocks.  We have been out rock hunting and doing some 
observational drawings.  We also had to make an erupting volcano.  We had lots of fun! 

 

Y4 
In English we have been reading Charlotte's Web.  We had to create our own spider     
and web.  



 

Y4 
 

Y4 have been making their own fossils. Zayn has made a fabulous horse fossil.   
 



 

   

*** WORLD BOOK DAY – THURSDAY 4TH MARCH 2021 *** 
It’s that time of year again, but obviously things are a little different to normal! 

We’re trying to keep it as fun as possible for everybody, whilst also celebrating reading. 

Here’s what we have planned: 

Dress up as a book character for live sessions! (This is not compulsory but it would be lovely 

to see as many children as possible dressed as their favourite characters!) 

Potato Challenge! The Children are invited to decorate a potato as a book character – more 

information to follow after half term. 

Other exciting book-themed activities. The teachers have planned some lovely engaging   

activities for the children to enjoy on the day.  

 

HALF-TERM READING CHALLENGE!  

During half-term, even though there will be no live sessions or work being set for the children 

(wahoo!), it is still very important for the children to continue reading. 

Therefore, please encourage as much reading as possible! Make sure that reading records are 

signed and shown to the class teachers via Teams. Can they read a book a day? 

Here are some useful websites with access to FREE E-books: 
https://bookriot.com/free-childrens-books-online/  (This link takes you to a website with a list of lots of other 

websites that allow access to free books for children)  

https://www.amazon.com/Best-Sellers-Kindle-Store-Childrens-eBooks/zgbs/digital-text/155009011/ref=zg_bs?

_encoding=UTF8&tf=1  (Amazon do have a huge selection of books on kindle free of charge. It is completely free 

but a grown-up will need an amazon account.) 

https://fe.bolindadigital.com/wldcs_bol_fo/b2i/productOverview.html?

b2bSite=5632&browseItemId=395055&fromPage=1 (This is the Bolton library website.  If you are a member – it 

is completely free to join – you are able to borrow e-books.  You can also order for collection of actual books 

from the library, like a click and collect service.) 

Have a lovely half-term everybody and remember… KEEP READING! 
 

https://bookriot.com/free-childrens-books-online/
https://www.amazon.com/Best-Sellers-Kindle-Store-Childrens-eBooks/zgbs/digital-text/155009011/ref=zg_bs?_encoding=UTF8&tf=1
https://www.amazon.com/Best-Sellers-Kindle-Store-Childrens-eBooks/zgbs/digital-text/155009011/ref=zg_bs?_encoding=UTF8&tf=1
https://fe.bolindadigital.com/wldcs_bol_fo/b2i/productOverview.html?b2bSite=5632&browseItemId=395055&fromPage=1
https://fe.bolindadigital.com/wldcs_bol_fo/b2i/productOverview.html?b2bSite=5632&browseItemId=395055&fromPage=1


 

NUT Free School 
 

We children in school with a nut allergy which means that all staff and parents must be            
vigilant about ingredients we use in school and items put into lunch boxes. No nuts or snacks 
containing nuts should be put into packed lunches.  

Peanut allergy is the second most common food allergy in children and this is increasing. It now     

occurs in 1 in 50 children.  

 

As we now have a pupil in school who suffers from a severe nut allergy please could I take this       

opportunity to explain to everyone that our school has now become a “Nut Free School. ”  If our   

pupil comes into contact with a nut product, they can suffer life threatening consequences.  It can be 

easily initiated from a simple handshake or touching of a pupil’s table who may have had some nuts 

in their food.      Therefore children must not bring nuts or nut products as snacks into school at any 

time. 

 

We ask that you do not provide your child with any products containing nuts in their lunch box: 

Some examples: 

• Fruit and cereal bars that contain nuts 

• Chocolate bars or sweets that contain nuts 

• Sesame seed rolls (children allergic to nuts may also have a severe reaction to       

sesame) 

• Nutella 

• Peanut butter 

• Cakes made with nuts 

• Muesli bars 

• Baklava 

• Any nuts 

 

School will be making regular checks on the children’s lunches to ensure these rules are being                   

followed. 

 

Whilst we know some children like to bring in cakes/chocolates for their classmates to celebrate 

their birthday we ask that they do not bring in anything that contains nuts, if they do then               

unfortunately they will not be handed out and will be sent home unopened, which could lead to lots 

of disappointment. 

 

We have a rule not to use nuts in any of our food prepared on site at our school. Our suppliers             

provide us with nut-free products, however, we cannot guarantee freedom from nut traces.  

 

Please help us in providing a nut free school and assisting those parents who have a child who may 

have a life threatening reaction by children not bringing nuts or nut products as snacks into school at 

any time.  

 

Many thanks for your support. 



 

 

Free School Meals 
Even if your child is currently receiving Universal Free School meals, because they are in   

either Reception, Year 1 or Year 2, if you think that you might be entitled to standard free 

school meals, because you meet the criteria below it is very important that you still apply 

for them. 

You can get further help on how to apply at the One Stop Shop in Bolton Town Hall. 



 



 



 


